

Ms Amy Umar

Children's Services - Finance and Resources
Westminster City Council
64 Victoria Street
London
SW1E 6QP

Email foi@westminster.gov.uk

Our ref: 10899525 **Your ref**: **Date**: 23rd August 2019

Dear Ms Umar

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your recent Freedom of Information request. You asked to be provided with the following information:

Could you please provide me with an up to date list of the names of social work management staff including Heads of Service, Area Managers/Service Managers, Team Managers/Team Leaders, within Children Services across the local authority?

Response

I am pleased to provide some of the information you have requested.

- Sarah Newman Interim Executive Director
- Ian Heggs Director of Education
- Richard Stanley Deputy Director of Education
- Nicky Crouch Interim Director of Family Services
- Andrew Tagg Director of Operations & Programmes
- Chris Greenway Director of Integrated Commissioning
- Annabel Saunders Assistant Director of Commissioning & Innovation Children's Services

I can confirm that the remainder of the information you have requested is held by Westminster City Council, by law. However, I'm unable to give this to you.

Unfortunately, we cannot disclose the names of the Heads of Service, Area Managers/Service Managers, Team Managers/Team Leaders, within Children Services. As these officers are not a Senior officers in the organisation this information is exempt by virtue of Section 40 (2) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Disclosure of this information would breach Principle (a) of the GDPR. This is because disclosure would be unfair to those people who could be identified from the information who have no expectation that their personal data would be made public.

This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice in accordance with Section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 in respect of the above.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Information Management Team 64 Victoria Street London SW1E 6QP foi@westminster.gov.uk

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Further information is also available from the Information Commissioner at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 0303 123 1113 or 01625 54 57 45

Fax: 01625 524510 Web: <u>www.ico.org.uk</u>

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours sincerely

Westminster City Council